

**NEWSLETTER** No-15-2019 Sandhurst Street, Raywood. 3570

Fax:5436 1246 Email: raywood.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au Ph.:5436 1392

**School Council President: Yolande Humphries** Principal: Lynne Colbert

# Friday 31st May Term 2

## JUNE:

<u> Monday June 3rd:</u> ARC Breakfast 8.30am & Lesson after school finishing at 5pm.

<u>Friday June 7th:</u> Cluster Winter Sports. [Grade 3-6]





School Council Meeting.

Tuesday June 25th School Photos

Friday June 28th Term 2 End (1.30pm Finish)

**HOT LUNCHES** 

<u>NO HOT LUNCHES NEXT FRIDAY</u> **THE 7TH OF JUNE** 

PARENT ON DUTY

PARENT CLUB PRESIDENT: BREE BLAKE: 03 5436 1497 0447 005 338

<u>Parent duty dates: Term 2</u> Katrina & Bree Duty—14/6/2019 DUTY-21/6/2019



Hello everyone,

We have completed our On-Demand for Grade 3-6 very successfully. The Grade 2 boys who also completed On-Demand, were very confident and competent—Well Done!

SCHOOL PHOTOS will be taken on Tuesday the 25th of June by Lauren Fremantle.

## **CURRICULUM**

Thank you to all families of the Prep/ 1 and 2 children who have helped them learn and recognise their Sight Words.

- In Maths Preps, 1 and 2 are learning about Money.
- Grade 3-6 are learning Subtraction.  $\Rightarrow$
- $\rightarrow$ In Integrated Studies, Prep-6 are learning Toys Past and Present.

The Cluster Winter Sports for Grade 3-6 are next Friday the 7th of June. Please Sign and Return the Enclosed Form and Return by Monday 3rd of June. NO HOT LUNCHES ON THIS FRIDAY

ARC Breakfast and Lesson at the Town Hall on Monday the 3rd of June.

# MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL

Head Lice are a common occurrence in Schools.

The Children at Raywood Primary School ALL KNOW that anyone can get them - [Every Teacher Has Had Them].

Please just RELAX and TREAT your child/rens hair if they get them. You must get Every Egg Out of the hair to Stop the Cycle. You only need to leave one egg in the hair and it starts all over again.

Treatments will kill the Lice but may not kill all the eggs. Please ASK if you need HELP to get out every Egg.

### **OUR POLICY**

We do a Regular Check at School if notified.

Once the Regular Check is completed, then the Principal will notify each Parent/Carer of a child with Lice by either a Phone Call or Text. We then Check again in One Week and Call or Text if necessary. If you notice at Home that your child has Lice, please notify the Principal so that a Whole School Check is done immediately. This way, we can help prevent the spread. However, remember that Children play sport, play with friends and can Regards, generally pick them up out of School hours.

Lynne Colbert Principal